CITY OF LAKE BRONSON

COUNCIL MINUTES

APRIL 29, 2011
The special meeting of the Lake Bronson City Council was called to order by Mayor Patricia J. Nerguson at 3:30 p.m. on Friday, April 29, 2011.  The purpose of the meeting was to hold the Local Board of Appeal and Equalization.
Present were Council Members Greg Sandahl, Bobby Schmiedeberg, Joyce Storeby and Mayor Patricia J. Nerguson.

Absent was Council Member Jim Erickson.

Also present were Kevin Braget, Dianna Anderson, Kittson County Assessor’s Office and Megan Hanson, City Clerk.
Anderson presented the council with a listing of properties that are eligible for homestead credit.  Eligibility is determined by relationship to the homeowner.
Kevin Braget was in to ask why the value of his property, as well as his taxes, keep increasing.  He said there has now been an increase for the last two years and he would like to know what it is based on and how many more years until the increase stops.  Anderson explained that the first increase was because of his garage addition.  The last increase was because of the sales ratio in the city.  Property has been selling for more than the appraised value which drives tax values up in the city.  The value of property can change year to year depending on several things including remodeling or additions, assessments, the sales ratio of properties sold in the city, and levies for taxes which are set by the city, county, and school boards.
The council reviewed a copy of the county’s sales listings from October 1, 2009 through September 30, 2010.  Anderson reported that there was no destruction or new construction in the city during that period and just a few homes with some minor remodeling.     
Storeby made a motion, seconded by Sandahl, and carried out unanimously to adjourn to the next regular scheduled council meeting at 5:30 p.m. on Monday, May 16, 2011.       
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